# Eye on the World December 16, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of December 16, 2023.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with selfindulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

. . . . .

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# More than 20% of Israeli citizens are Arabs

• A Letter to the Editor by Dan Stone of Los Angeles titled "Israeli Arabs Serve in Government and Sit on the Supreme Court – How Is That Apartheid?" was posted at latimes.com on Dec. 10, 2023.

#### Why aren't more women's organizations complaining about Hamas's sexual violence?

• An article by Ingrid Jacques titled "Hamas Terrorists Raped and Mutilated Israeli Women and Girls – Where Are #MeToo Warriors?" was posted at usatoday.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

# Is another Hamas attack brewing?

• An article by Jake Smith titled "'As Serious As It Gets': Hamas Members Arrested Before Carrying Out Suspected Terror Attack in Europe" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

# Understand the end game

• An article by Ruth Marks Eglash titled "Hamas and the Palestinian Authority Have Same End-Game: 'Destroy' Israel, Expert Says" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

## Hamas and humanitarian zone in Gaza Strip

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Israel: Hamas Firing Rockets From Humanitarian Zone in Gaza Strip" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

## Hamas terror chief (Yahya Sinwar)

• An article by Rob Crilly titled "Hamas Leader's Days Are Numbered, White House Warns: Top Biden Official Says 'Justice Will Come' to Yahya Sinwar Because He Has 'American Blood on His Hands' and Is Holding Hostages" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2023.

#### **Comments – about Hamas tunnels**

• An article by Peter Aitken titled "Russia Warns Israel That Hamas Tunnel Plan Would Amount to 'War Crime' If Pursued" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Joshua Zitser titled "Israel Is Said to Be Flooding Hamas Tunnels – a Tactic Egypt Already Used in 2013, but With Sewage" was posted at insider.com on Dec. 13, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Israel Begins Pumping Seawater Into Hamas's Gaza Tunnels" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 13, 2023.

• An article by Emanuel Fabian titled "IDF Trial of Flooding Hamas Tunnels With Seawater Proves Successful; 'Times of Israel' Told" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

• An article by Maayan Jaffe-Hoffman titled "Flooding Hamas Tunnels Could Destroy Gaza's Last Water Source" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "IDF Announces New Phase of Tunnel Warfare on

Hamas' 36<sup>th</sup> Birthday [Using a Probe and Weapons Activated Remotely]" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

#### Israel and Hezbollah

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Israel Prepares for War Against Hezbollah in Southern Lebanon" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

# Global intentions – WEF, WHO, UN and others

• An article by Matthew Phelan titled "Google Is Quietly Building an Omnipresent A.I. That Will Be Linked to All Your Devices and Apps — and "Knows Everything About Your Life" "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by David Blackmon titled "Saying the Quiet Part About This Utopian Green Energy Transition Out Loud [There Is Tension Between the Desires of the Ruling Class and the Demands of the Global Energy Market]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

#### United Nations climate summit – Sultan Ahmed Al Jaber spoke truth

• An article by H. Sterling Burnett titled "Long-Suppressed Truths Finally Spoken Ahead of UN Climate Summit ['There Is No Science Out There, or No Scienario Out There, That Says the Phase-Out of Fossil Fuel Is What's Going to Achieve 1.5']" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

## United Nations climate summit – cannot control oil production

• An article by Nikki McCann Ramirez titled "Oil-Rich Saudi Arabia Tries to Claim Clean Energy Is Bad for the Environment" was posted at rollingstone.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "COP28 Considers End to Fossil Fuels in Move Opposed by OPEC" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Charisma Madarang titled "OPEC Oil Cartel Tells Members to Reject Efforts to Phase Out Fossil Fuels" was posted at rollingstone.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Kevin Kilough titled "Lack of Anti-Fossil Fuel Message in Climate Summit Declaration Angers Hardcore Climate Activists" was posted at just thenews.com on Dec. 12, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Saudi Oil Minister Praises UN Climate Agreement, Says It Won't Slow Their Oil Sales" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 13, 2023.

#### Reminders – China talks climate change, but produces coal

• Looking back to February 2023, an article by Thomas Catenacci titled "China Unleashes Massive Coal Power Expansion Despite John Kerry's Climate Pleas" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 27, 2023.

• Looking back to April 2023, an article by Amy Hawkins titled "China Ramps Up Coal Power Despite Carbon Neutral Pledges" was posted at theguardian.com on April 23, 2023.

• Looking back to November 2023, an article by Darrell Proctor titled "China Will Guarantee Financial Support for Coal-Fired Power Plants" was posted at powermag.com on Nov.

10, 2023.

• Looking back to November 2023, an article by David Blackmon titled "What Does China Know That the Biden Administration Doesn't? [As China's National Development and Reform Commission Recently Announced the Plan to Subsidize the Building of New Coal-Fired Electricity Generation Plants]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 15, 2023.

• Looking back to November 2023, an article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Doubles Down on Climate Cooperation With China as Xi's Economy Goes on Coal Binge" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 15, 2023.

• A Reuters article by Colleen Howe and Ella Cao titled "In China's Coal Country, Full Steam Ahead With New Power Plants Despite Climate Pledges" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.

• An article by Seth Borenstein titled "World Carbon Dioxide Emissions Increase Again, Driven by China, India and Aviation" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

## **International covid**

• An article by Scott Thompson titled "Tennis Star Novak Djokovic Reiterates Stance on Vaccines: "I'm Pro-Freedom to Choose'" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by Jeremy Warner titled "The Pro-Lockdown Fanatics [in Britain] Can't Be Allowed to Rewrite Covid History" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Dec. 13, 2023.

• An article by Katherine Donlevy titled "Canadian Woman Battling Long Covid Applies for Assisted Suicide: 'It's Not a Good Life'" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

# Biden family business – deep state has known about it for years

• Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "Biden Inc. [Quoted: 'Over His Decades in Office Joe's Family Fortunes Have Closely Tracked His Political Career']" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 2, 2019.

• Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "The Biden Family's Strange Business History" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 3, 2019.

• Looking back to October 2022, a report by Iowa Senator Chuck Grassley titled "FBI Possesses Significant, Impactful, Voluminous Evidence of Potential Criminality in Biden Family Business Arrangements" was posted at grassley.senator.gov on Oct. 17, 2022.

• Looking back to September 2023, an article by Margot Cleveland titled "Biden Bribery Breadcrumbs Leave Only One Possible Conclusion: Deep-State Partisans Buried the Evidence" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 6, 2023.

## Did Joe Biden use email aliases with Hunter associates? – Never, 50 times or 327 times?

• An article by James Lynch titled "Joe Biden Used Fake Name to Exchange Over 50 Private Emails With Hunter Biden's Business Associate; Documents Show" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

• An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Joe Biden Used Email Aliases to Correspond With Hunter's Business Partner 327 Times" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

#### **Biden family business**

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "Hunter Biden Used Business Account That Received Chinese Money to Pay Joe Biden, Subpoenaed Bank Records Show" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "Joe Biden Offers Bald-Faced Lies to All of America About His Family Affairs" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

• An article by David Marcus titled "Great Presidential Liars of Our Time: Nixon, Clinton and Now Biden – and the Lickspittle Media and Intelligence Bosses Who Covered Up for the Father and First Son Should Be on Hunter's Damning Indictment Too" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Trump Calls for Hunter Biden to Be 'Treated in the Same Manner' as His Children When They Were Deposed on Russia Collusion Hoax" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

• A video titled "If a Regular Person Were Indicted for Hunter's Charges, There Would Also Be an Investigation Into the Money's Origins: Brett Tolman" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Former Trump Official [Larry Kudlow] Says Indictment Will Keep Hunter Out of Reach of House Investigators" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Jeff Poor titled "[James] Comer: Hunter Biden Tax Evasion Charge 'Tip of the Iceberg'; Says Money Laundering, FARA Violations Questions Loom" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Attorney for IRS Whistleblower: He's Been Vindicated, There Should Be a Special Counsel Investigating Weiss" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Ryan King titled "Hunter Biden Lawyer Whines First Son Was Indicted

'Because He's the Son of the President'" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by Michael Reagan and Michael R. Shannon titled "Hunter Biden Believes Taxes Are for the Little People" was posted at newsmax.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by James Lynch titled "Hunter Biden's Drug Addiction Defense Shattered by New California Indictment" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by James Lynch titled "National Archives Will Give Comer Access to Over 1,700 Emails From Joe Biden's Vice Presidency" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by James Lynch titled "DOJ Prosecutor Accused of Protecting Joe and Hunter Biden [Lesley Wolf] Departs Her Post" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

## Was Hunter indictment designed to protect Joe Biden?

• An article by Jonathan Turley titled "Hunter Indictment Designed Specifically to Avoid Joe Biden" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "Joe Biden Was Omitted From Hunter's New Indictment by Design" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 10, 2023.

• An article by Brianna Lyman titled "[Jonathan] Turley Says There's One Glaring Thing Missing From Hunter's Indictment [No Mention of Joe Biden]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

#### Biden impeachment talk growing

• An article by Brooke Singman titled "House Oversight Democrat [Jamie Raskin] Quietly Meeting With GOP Lawmakers in Effort to Quash Impeachment Inquiry: Sources" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Speaker Mike Johnson: 6 Points of Evidence Support Joe Biden Impeachment Inquiry Vote" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 12, 2023.

• An article by Curtis Houck titled "Networks Proclaim There Is 'No Evidence of Wrongdoing' to Back Biden Impeachment" was posted at newsbusters.org on Dec. 13, 2023.

#### Nuclear weapons

• An article by Peter Huessy titled "China Will Have 1,000 Nuclear Warheads by 2030" was posted at warriormaven.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Japan Is Destined to Have Nuclear Weapons" was posted at

thenationalinterest.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

• A Reuters article by Mark Trevelyan titled "Nuclear Warnings Serve Putin's Purpose as He Bids for New Term" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 12, 2023.

• An article by Stephen Blank titled "As Nuclear Powers Restart the Arms Race, Unarmed Nations Call for Reason" was posted at thehill.com on Dec. 13, 2023.

• An article by Andrew Stanton titled "Putin Ally [Belarusian President Alexander Lukashenko] Sounds Alarm on Nuclear Weapons: 'Plunging Into Chaos'" was posted at newsweek.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

#### Russia-Ukraine war

• An article by Charles Maynes titled "In a 4-Hour Press Conference, a Confident Putin Vows the Ukraine War Will Go On" was posted at npr.org on Dec. 14, 2023.

• A Reuters article by Andrew Gray, Jan Strupczewski and Andreas Rinke titled "Hungary Blocks [\$54 Billion] EU Financial Aid Package for Ukraine" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

• An article by Raf Casert and Samuel Petrequin titled "Ukraine Gets EU Membership Boost [Agreement to Start Accession Talks], but No New European Aid [\$54 Billion Was Vetoed], After Setback in U.S. [of \$61 Billion]" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

#### China financial trouble – general comments

• An article by Helena Kelly titled "Apple Moves Production Away From China: A Quarter of New iPhones to Be Manufactured in India as More Companies Reduce Reliance on Beijing" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 8, 2023.

# Comments about China and Taiwan

• A Reuters article by Ben Blanchard titled "Chinese Fighters, Balloon Cross Taiwan Strait a Month Before Election" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

• An article by Kelly Laco titled "Taiwan Is Getting 'Frustrated' by Biden's Failure to Provide Promised Weapons as China Ramps Up Its Military Pressure and Disinformation; Top Defense Experts Warn" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 10, 2023.

# International miscellaneous news

• An article by Leo Schwartz titled "El Salvador Became the First Country to Accept Bitcoin as Legal Tender – Now It's Offering Citizenship for a \$1 Million 'Investment'" was

posted at fortune.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Benjamin Weinthal titled "Warning for Biden Administration as Europe Swings to the Right and Unfettered Migration Threatens Western Values" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 9, 2023.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

#### Broken voter ID laws = an incapacitated man with disastrous policies could "win" again

• Looking back to July 2011, a Reuters article by Jason Kandel titled "NAACP Head Likens Voter ID Measures to Jim Crow" was posted at reuters.com on July 25, 2011. (The article quoted Hans Von Spakovsky of the Heritage Foundation as saying: "Jim Crow laws weren't just about voting. They were about impeding public accommodations and public transportation. Yet, you cannot check into a hotel anywhere in America without a photo ID. You cannot get on any airplane without a photo ID, and I don't hear the NAACP claiming those requirements are somehow Jim Crow.")

#### Voting news

• An article by John Binder titled "Judicial Watch Forces D.C. to Remove More Than 65,000 Outdated Registrations From Voter Rolls" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Natalia Mittelstadt titled "At Least 5,600 Federal-Only Ballots Cast in Arizona 2020 Election Without U.S. Citizenship Proof" was posted at just thenews.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Madeline Leesman titled "NYC Trying to Register Illegal Immigrants to Vote; Republican Rep Says" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Paul Bedard titled "Coming Clean: 1 in 5 Admits 2020 Election Fraud" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 12, 2023.

• An article by John Binder titled "Republicans Introduce Plan to Verify U.S. Citizenship for Mail-In Voters" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

#### Joe Biden – straddles the middle

• An article by Alice Wright titled "U.S. Vetoes UN Resolution Backed by Many Nations Demanding Immediate Humanitarian Cease-Fire in Gaza" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec.

8, 2023.

• A Reuters article titled "Palestinian Authority President [Mahmoud Abbas] Says U.S. Veto Makes It Complicit in Israeli 'War Crimes'" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Lauren Gambino titled "Israel-Gaza War Sets Biden at Odds With Youth of America" was posted at theguardian.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Danielle Wallace titled "Bernie Sanders Opposes 'Squad' – Rejects Permanent Cease-Fire Between Israel, Hamas" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 10, 2023.

• An article by Ashley Carnahan titled "'Deep, Deep Trouble': Democrats Reportedly Bringing in Hillary Clinton to Help With Biden's Re-Election" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 10, 2023.

• An article by Christian Datoc titled "Biden Says Netanyahu Must 'Change' Amid Growing U.S. Dissent With Israel War" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 12, 2023.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Jake Sullivan Tells Israel to End 'Intense' War in Time for Presidential Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

## While Joe Biden straddles the middle – Obama hides behind the scenes

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ben Domench titled "We're Living Through Barack Obama's Third Term" was posted at spectator.co.uk on Aug. 8, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Nile Gardiner titled "Team Obama's Third Term in the White House Has Been a Disaster and an Insult to Britain" was posted at heritage.org on Aug. 24, 2023.

• Looking back to November 2023, an article by Eric Mack titled "[Bill] Maher Rebukes Obama: 'Enough With the Moral Equivalencies' was posted at newsmax.com on Nov. 12, 2023.

• Looking back to November 2023, an article by Alan Dershowitz and Andrew Stein titled "Obama's False Equivalence on Hamas Is Outrageous – and Adds Pressure on Israel" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 22, 2023.

# Muslim leader (Zainab Khan) – Muslim Americans must discourage anti-semitism

• Looking back to October 2023, a video by Fox News titled "Zainab Kahn [Muslim American Leadership Alliance Founder]: I'm 'Appalled' by the Muslim American Response to War in Israel [Saying Many of the 'Protests' Are Not Peaceful, but Are Inflamed Riots – and That the American Muslim Community Should Do More to Discourage Anti-Semitism]" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 21, 2023.

# White House cuts ties with CAIR

• An article by Joe Schoffstall and Houston Keene titled "White House Scrambles to Distance Itself From Islamic Group After Leader's Praise for Hamas' October 7 Slaughter" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

• An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Head of Organization That Partnered With Biden Administration to 'Fight Anti-Semitism' [Nihad Awad of CAIR] Praises October 7 Hamas Terror Attack" was posted at bongino.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

#### Notice which protesters - are more violent

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Pro-Palestinian Protesters Target Synagogues, Vandalize Church in Los Angeles" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Pro-Palestinian Protestors Vandalize Buildings in Los Angeles During Biden Visit" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "More Than 40 Pro-Palestinian Protesters Are Arrested at Senate Office Building While Activists Chain Themselves to the White House Fence to Demand a Cease-Fire in Gaza" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 11, 2023.

# Anti-Semitism – general

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Big Democrat Donor [Open A.I. CEO Sam Altman] Realizes He 'Was Totally Wrong' About the Left's Anti-Semitism" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Jennie Taer titled "Democrat Rep. [Andre Carson of Indiana] Refuses to Say Whether He Agrees or Not With State Department's Terror Designation of Hamas" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

• An article by Will Potter titled "Michigan Imam Is Seen on Video Praising Jihad and Blaming the U.S. for the 'Genocide in Palestine' – as Experts Says It's Another Example of the Rising Danger of Extremism and More Than Two Million People Are Added to America's Terror Watchlist" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 15, 2023.

# Anti-Semitism – universities

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Host] Bill Maher: People Who Get News From MSNBC, NYT Didn't Know About Longstanding Issues on Campuses" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Pam Key titled "CNN's [Fareed] Zakaria: Universities Have Been Pushing

Partisan Political Agendas, Not Academic Merit" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

- An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Mark] Levin: Academia Embrace of Anti-Semitism the 'Abandonment of the Jews'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 11, 2023.
- A video and an article by Paul Bois titled "Watch: Dr. Phil Condemns American Universities as 'Liberal Woke Hotbeds Fostering' Anti-Semitism" were posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 11, 2023.
- An article by Arjun Singh titled "'Everything's on the Table': Mike Johnson Suggests House May Cut Federal Funding to Universities Over Anti-Semitism" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 12, 2023.

## Anti-Semitism – Ivy League colleges

• An article by Jenny Goldsberry titled "[Host] Bill Maher Labels Harvard and University of Pennsylvania Presidents With Nickname 'Team Hamas'" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Steven F. Hayward titled "Firing Ivy League Presidents Should Only Be the Beginning" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 10, 2023.

#### Anti-Semitism – specifically University of Pennsylvania

- An article by Alana Mastrangnelo titled "University of Pennsylvania President Liz Magill Resigns After Failure to Condemn Anti-Semitism" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2023.
- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Liz Magill's University of Pennsylvania Resignation Is Just the First Step in Ridding Campuses of Anti-Semitism" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 9, 2023.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "University of Pennsylvania Gave Their Former President a Bailout [Remaining a Tenured Faculty Member at the Law School]" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 11, 2023.
- An article by Kate Anderson titled "[Pennsylvania] Republican State Lawmakers Block University of Pennsylvania Funding Over Anti-Semitism Response" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

#### Anti-Semitism – specifically Harvard

• An article by Alice Wright titled "'I Asked You 17 Times! You Spoke Your Truth': Congresswoman Elise Stefanik Blasts Harvard President's Apology for Saying Calls for 'Genocide of Jews' Only Constitute Harassment 'Depending on the Context'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Rabbi Quits Harvard's Anti-Semitism Committee, Says System Is Evil" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Breck Dumas titled "Harvard President's Handling of Anti-Semitism Has Cost School More Than \$1 Billion: [Billionaire Investor and Alum Bill] Ackman" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Over 500 Harvard Faculty Sign Letter Defending Claudine Gay Amid Calls for Removal Over Congressional Testimony" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by Eden Villalovas titled "Harvard President Claudine Gay Keeps Job Following Disastrous Testimony" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 12, 2023.

• An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Harvard Rabbi Blasts University Leadership Over Permissiveness of 'Anti-Semitism'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

• An article by Breck Dumas titled "Republicans Push to 'Defund' Harvard, Other Colleges That 'Promote Anti-Semitism Storm'" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "Harvard Chabad [House] Asked to Hide Hanukkiah Due to Fears of Vandalism" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 15, 2023.

# **Embracing ESG and DEI**

• An article by Mary Lou Masters titled "Ted Cruz Demands Answers From Broadcasting Nonprofit [Corporation for Public Broadcasting] Over Diversity Mandate" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

# **Rejecting ESG and DEI**

• An article by Alan Dershowitz titled "Fire Harvard's Claudine Gay From My Old College Now – and Then Dismantle, Discredit and Utterly Destroy the Orwellian DEI Group-Think That Put Her There" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 10, 2023.

• An article by Brandon Poulter titled "University System Accepts \$800 Million Deal in Exchange for Slashing Diversity Efforts" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

• An article by Isaac Willour titled "DEI Advocates Furious After [Oklahoma] Governor Says They Can't Be Racist Anymore" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

# Illegal immigration – will America wake up?

• An article by William Davis titled "The World Is Waking Up to the Consequences of Mass Migration – Will America?" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

#### **Comments – illegal immigration**

• An article by Adam Shaw and Bill Melugin titled "5,000 Illegal Immigrants Released Every Day Into U.S. – Administration Officials Privately Tell Lawmakers" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Randy Clark titled "Biden's TSA Designates Special Airport Screening Line for Migrants Without Required ID" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Misty Severi titled "Eric Adams Returns to Big Apple From Fruitless Trip to D.C. – 'Help Is Not on the Way'" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Nathan Stone titled "Democrats Propose Solving Their Military Recruitment Crisis With Illegal Aliens" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by Emily Medeiros and Robert Montoya titled "Chinese Nationals Crossing Southwest Border Threaten National Security" was posted at texasscorecard.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by Jennie Taer titled " 'Stronger Enforcement': Chicago to Start Impounding Migrant Buses [From Southern States]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

#### Comments about government and corporate snooping

• An article by James Bovard titled "Government Tyranny Comes to Main Street, With the Feds More Powerful Than Ever" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Massive Expansion of Government Surveillance Powers Buried in House Intel Committee Bill" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by Reese Gorman titled "Speaker Johnson Reverses Course Again on FISA and Pulls Both Bills" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Congress Votes to Extend FBI Warrantless Surveillance Tool Without Reforming It" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

# Comments about government and corporate censorship

• An article by Glenn H. Reynolds titled "Disinformation Starts at the Top – With America's Elites" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

• A Reuters article by Nate Raymond titled "Texas Claims U.S. State Department Funds

Tech That Censors Conservative News" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

• An article by Joy Pullmann titled "State of Texas Joins 'The Federalist' [and] 'Daily Wire' in Suing the Federal Censorship-Industrial Complex" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

• An article by Chuck Ross titled "Biden Administration Pays Anti-Israel Group That Spreads Lies About Gaza War to Fight 'Disinformation'" was posted at freebeacon.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

#### Comments about free speech

• Looking back to November 2023, an article by Ilya Shapiro titled "Where Free Speech Ends and Lawbreaking Begins" was posted at freepress.com onf Nov. 27, 2023.

• An article by Michael Dorstewitz titled "Biden Doesn't Get Free Speech – at All" was posted at newsmax.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

## Covid – origin

• An article by Luke Andrews titled "Now Biden's Ex-Covid Advisor Admits Pandemic May Have Been Caused by a Wuhan Lab Leak – and Warns There's a 50% Chance of Another Pandemic by 2050" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 9, 2023.

#### **Comments – new variant**

• An article by Aiden Vaziri titled "New Covid Variant JN.1 'Better at Evading Our Immune Systems' – CDC Says" was posted at sfchronicle.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

#### **Comments about Fauci**

• An article titled "Dr. Fauci Says Practicing Catholicism Is 'Not a Thing I Need to Do'" was posted at catholicvote.org on Dec. 7, 2023.

#### **Comments – climate agenda**

• Looking back to November 2023, an article by Colin Anderson titled "Welcome to the Future of Climate Coverage, Where the Journalists Are the Activists" was posted at freebeacon. com on Nov. 24, 2023.

• An article by Tom Harris titled "Conservatives Should Rock the Shaky Foundations of Climate Alarmism" was posted at financialpost.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Ian James titled "Newsom Administration Advances Delta Tunnel Project [Building a 45-Mile Water Tunnel Beneath the Sacramento-San Joaquin River Delta] Despite Environmental Opposition" was posted at latimes.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Stephen Moore titled "President Biden Just Pledged to Shut Down 60% of America's Electric Power" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 10, 2023.

• An article by Robert Schmad titled "Blue State [Washington State] Democrats Introduce Law That Could Jail People for Using Gas Powered Lawn Mowers" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 13, 2023.

• An article by Robert Schmad titled "100-Year-Old Union-Backed Law Among Snags Derailing Biden's Green Energy Agenda" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

#### Climate agenda – making some people rich

• An article by Robert Schmad titled "Washington Governor Jay Inslee Unveils Near Billion Dollar Plan to Steer Tax Dollars to Green Energy Industry" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 13, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Unveils New Green Subsidy Guidelines That Could Allow China to Cash In" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

## U.S. cuts coal – while China promotes coal

• Looking back to November 2023, an article by Harold Hutchison titled " 'China's Not Doing Any of This Stuff': GOP Senator [Eric Schmitt of Missouri] Pours Cold Water on Biden's Climate Cooperation Effort With CCP" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 16, 2023.

• An article by Michael Dorgan titled "U.S. Commits to Shutting Down Its Coal Plants During COP28" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 2, 2023.

# Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

#### **Comments** – pro-life

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.

• An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Pro-Life Group [the Justice Foundation] to Submit Thousands of Abortion Pill Horror Stories for Supreme Court Case" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

## **Comments** – pro-abortion

• An article by Cami Mondeaux titled "Republican Senate Candidates Start to Shift on Key Plank That Has Haunted Last Two Cycles [Softening Their Tone About Abortion]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "After Texas Supreme Court Blocks Her Abortion, Kate Cox Leaves State for Procedure" was posted at usatoday.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by Jake Smith titled "Abortion Groups 'Siphoned' Billions From Taxpayers Over Three Years; Report Shows" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 12, 2023.

#### Transgender – miscellaneous news

• An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "Florida School Punished for Allowing Boy in Girls' Sports" was posted at dailysignal.com on Dec. 12, 2023.

## **Education in the United States**

• An article by Brandon Poulter titled "They [20 Republicans in Texas Legislature] Tanked His [Governor Abbott's] School Choice Agenda; Now This Republican Governor Is Coming After Them" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 13, 2023.

• An article by Sarah Wilder titled "School Board Member [in Fairfax County, Virginia] Sworn In on Stack of Explicit 'Banned' [LGBTQ] Children's Books" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

#### After months of deception, Biden admitted the obvious about "Inflation Reduction Act"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' – Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.

## After Biden admitted the obvious – White House tried weak damage control

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House on Biden Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Isn't Really About Inflation: It's 'Also About Reducing Prices'" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

# Inflation

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Biden White House Refuses to Take Responsibility for Inflation, Says Companies Need to Lower Their Prices" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 9,

2023.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Democrat Senator [Sherrod] Brown: Grocery Price Inflation Due to Bonuses and Buy-Backs" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 12, 2023.

## **Comments – about defunding the police**

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

• An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "St. Louis Police Department Suffers Staff Shortage, Reaches Lowest Level Ever" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

## **Increasing violence**

• An article by Chris Nesi titled "High School Basketball Player, Older Brother Beat Up Coach [in Conroe, Texas] After Game for Getting Benched: Police" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 10, 2023.

## Soaring theft

• An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Two Off-Duty Cops Robbed at Gunpoint in Chicago" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by Lisa Moore titled "Copper Wire Thieves Cost Blue City [Minneapolis] Hundreds of Dollars: Report" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

# Expanding drug problems

• An article by Miriam Kuepper titled "San Diego Coast Guard Intercepts More Than 18,000 lbs. Of Cocaine Worth \$239 Million in Six Separate Drug Busts in One Month – With Largest Seizure From a Nacro-Submarine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 8, 2023.

#### Homeless problem across America

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "San Francisco Democrat Claims City's Homelessness Is 'Result of Capitalism'" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Dec. 12, 2023.

#### Using weapons to protect citizens

• An article by James Bickerton titled "Liberal America Is Embracing Firearms" was posted at newsweek.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Alleged Armed Intruder Dead After Homeowner Opens Fire" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 12, 2023.

# Crimes against black citizens

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "New Jersey Man Edward Matthews Who Screamed Racial Slurs at His Black Neighbors Is Jailed for 8 Years After Shocking Video of His Abusive Rant Went Viral: Felon Sobbed as He Apologized for Terrorizing Victims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Emma Richter titled "Utah 'Karen' Caught on Video Tormenting Her Interracial Neighbors With Slurs Is Charged With Assault as Family Plans Civil Suit Against Unruly Woman" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2023.

## **Comments about erroneous police actions**

• An article by Mariane Angela titled "Cook County [Chicago] Judge Overturns [2011] Murder Conviction After Key Eyewitness Revealed to Be Legally Blind" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Kalyn Womack titled "Bad News for 3 Officers Connected to Death of Black Man in Towing Dispute" was posted at theroot.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

• An article by Bre Small titled "Authorities Release [Chicago] Man Wrongfully Convicted of Murdering 6-Year-Old Boy in 1988" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 13, 2023.

#### Comments - about corporate news media

• An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "Media Fearmonger About a 'Trump Dictatorship' Because Biden Told Them To" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Staff titled "[Washington Post Journalist] Taylor Lorenz Makes Wild Claim That New York Times Journalists Are Only Allowed to Espouse 'Right Wing Opinions'" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Dec. 12, 2023.

# Are Democrats grooming Newsom? – Or is this a smokescreen to take attention off Biden?

• Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled "How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom's Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn't Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.

# Positive factor for Newsom – Have you ever noticed the size of California's economy?

• Looking back to October 2022, an article by Andrew Sheeler titled "California Soon to Become the World's Fourth-Largest Economy" was posted at governing.com on Oct. 25, 2022.

#### Even though California has huge economy - it has some financial problems, too

• An article by Adam Beam titled "California Faces Record \$68 Billion Budget Deficit, Nonpartisan Legislative Analyst Says" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 7, 2023.

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Newsom Humiliated by Disastrous Budget Report One Week After Bragging About California's Economy" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 10, 2023.

• An article by Jennifer Van Laer titled "Newsom Tried to Use the Pandemic to Create a Progressive Paradise, Now California Is Facing a \$68 Billion Deficit" was posted at redstate.com on Dec. 15, 2023.

#### Negative factors against Newsom - California has many problems

• An article by Jessica Millan Patterson titled "Newsom Would Turn the Nation Into Failing California" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

• An article by Democrats Think the Policies That Destroyed California Are Fit for All of America" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 6, 2023.

#### Notice a few California problems

• An article by Brad Polumbo titled "California's Latest Insane Gender Policy Takes Effect Next Month" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Paul Mueller titled "Newsom's California Is Showing Us What the Green Energy Transition Looks Like – It Isn't Pretty" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Paul Bois titled "Sylvester Stallone's Wife Happy After Florida Move: 'Wasn't Anything Left for Me in California' was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Isabelle Stanley titled "Rich Californians Flock to Las Vegas for Cheaper Property, Lower Crime Rates and Less Taxes: Nevada City Becomes the Second Most Popular Destination in the U.S. – With Lion's Share of Home Buyers Coming From Los Angeles" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 9, 2023.

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "California Governor Gavin Newsom Shifts Blame on Republican Critics for Amplifying Homeless Crisis Plaguing San Francisco and Claims 'They Have to Focus on Our Failures for Them to Be Right' – Despite the City Facing an Exodus Over Crime" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2023.

#### Biden's age is a problem

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Biden Is Mocked After Botching Announcement

for 'Over a Billion, 300 Million, Trillion, 300 Million Dollars' Investment in Major Rail Projects Across the Country – as He Retells Debunked Amtrak Anecdote Again" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 8, 2023.

• An article by Reagan Reese titled "Biden Repeats Claim That His Wife Almost Died in Small Kitchen Fire" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

#### **Biden and Harris supporters and detractors**

- An article by Dominic Yeatman titled "Houston's New Mayor-Elect [Texas State Senator John Whitmire, Age 74] Takes Shot at 'Bully' Democrat Sheila Jackson Lee After Storming to Victory When Her Campaign Imploded Over a Leaked Recording of an Expletive-Laden Rant at Staffers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 10, 2023.
- An article by Will Pierce titled "I Advised Bernie and Raised Funds for Biden, Now I'm Joining the Republican Party" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 11, 2023.
- An article by Abid Rahman titled "Biden's Whirlwind Hollywood Fundraising Tour Banks More Than \$15 Million" was posted at hollywoodreporter.com on Dec. 11, 2023.
- An article by Raul Lopez titled "Big Government Policies Are Threatening Medical Innovation and Research" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

#### **Comments – conservatives**

• An article by Staff titled "Dinesh D'Souza Launching Nationwide Conservative Business Network" was posted at politicrossing.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

#### **Republican presidential candidates**

• An article by John Binder titled "Democrat Mega-Donor Who Visited Epstein Island [LinkedIn Co-Founder Reid Hoffman] Says He Is Funding Nikki Haley to Stop Donald Trump" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 8, 2023.

#### Even if you hate Trump – doesn't the double standard trouble you?

• Looking back to August 2023, a video titled "24 Straight Minutes of Democrats Denying Election Results" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 2, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrats Denied Election Results 150+ Times Before Trump Was Indicted for Challenging Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2023.

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Liberal Lawyer Alan Dershowitz titled "Trump's Persecution Is an Affront to Biblical Justice" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

## **Comments about Trump**

• An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "Democrats Are Afraid Trump Will Do to Them What They Have Done to Him" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 5, 2023.

• An article by Gage Klipper titled "Buckle Up! Democrats Will Take Us on a Rollercoaster Ride to Hell Before They Let Trump Back in the White House" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 11, 2023.

## General interest

• An article by Kim Chandler titled "Alabama's Plan for Nation's First Execution by Nitrogen Gas Is 'Hostile to Religion'" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 13, 2023.

• An article by Scoops DeLacroix titled "LeBron James Sits Down During the National Anthem in Completely Disgraceful Move" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 14, 2023.

• • • • •

An article by historian Andrew Roberts titled "Why Hamas Is Worse Than the Nazis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 10, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

My late publisher Lord George Weidenfeld knew about the Nazis. Escaping from Vienna soon after Hitler's annexation of Austria in 1938, he managed to save his immediate family from the Holocaust – although he lost many other relatives to it.

He broadcasted to the Third Reich while working for the BBC during World War II, and published the memoirs of Nazi architect Albert Speer after it. If anyone could get into the psyche of the Nazis, George could.

It therefore came as a surprise when (over tea in the Carlye Hotel in New York nearly a decade ago) George said: "There are people who are worse anti-Semites than the Nazis."

He went on to explain why al-Qaeda, Hamas and Islamic Jihad (although of course not genocidal on the same scale as the Nazis) were qualitatively worse than the Nazis in their belief systems, impulses and instincts.

George died in January 2016, but had he been alive on October 7 this year, he would have had the satisfaction of having his view (once considered controversial) very publicly justified.

For whereas the Nazis went to great lengths to hide their crimes from the world (because they

knew they were crimes), Hamas has done the exact opposite – because they do not consider them to be so.

In October 1943 Heinrich Himmler (the head of the SS) delivered a notorious speech to 50 of his senior lieutenants in the Posen concentration camp in occupied Poland.

He said: "I want to speak frankly to you about an extremely grave matter. We can talk about it among ourselves, yet we will never speak of it in public . . . I am referring to the evacuation of the Jews, the extermination of the Jewish people . . . It is a page of glory in our history that has never been written and is never to be written."

By total contrast, the Hamas killers 80 years later attached GoPro cameras to their helmets so they could livestream their atrocities over social media. Although the Nazis burned Jews alive in barns on their retreat in 1945, they did not film themselves doing it.

There are plenty of photographs of Nazis standing around death-pits full of Jewish corpses, but these were taken for private delectation, rather than public consumption.

When on January 27, 1945, the Red Army reached Auschwitz, they found only 7,000 living skeletons ther out of a normal camp population of 140,000. The Nazis had marched the rest westwards, partly in order to kill the death-marchers but also because they did not want evidence of their crimes to be uncovered.

Gassing operations at Auschwitz had ended in November 1944, and attempts were made to destroy the gas chambers.

"Killing installations had been dismantled, and attempts made to erase the traces of the camp's murderous activies," wrote historian Sir Ian Kershaw in his book *The End*, documenting the last days of the Third Reich.

The sheer glee with which Hamas, by contrast, killed parents in front of their children and children in front of their parents, was broadcast to the world. Nazi sadism was routine and widespread, but it wasn't built into their operational plans in the way that Hamas's sadism has been. The gas chambers were invented in part because the Nazis did not much enjoy the actual process of killing Jews as much as Himmler hoped they might.

As historian Laurence Rees notes of Himmler in 1941: "He had observed two years before the psychological damage that shooting Jews at close range had caused his team of killers and so he had overseen the development of a system of murder via the gas chambers that to an extent distanced from emotional trauma."

No such trauma is evident in Hamas's teams of killers, who telephoned their parents on October 7 to boast about the number of Jews they had slaughtered.

After invading countries, the Nazis often took hostages to ensure the compliance of the local

population with their proclamations. The mayor, businessmen, the popular village priest and other worthies would be taken hostage and threatened with execution - if resistence was offered to their rule.

It was brutal and in contravention of all the rules of war. But even the Nazis (foul as they were) did not deliberately take 9-month-old babies and young children, women and octogenarians hostage, as Hamas has done. Nor did the Nazis use babies in incubators and children in hospital ICU units as human shields.

The Nazis recognized that if the Red Cross or other international agencies uncovered evidence of the Holocaust, there would be an international outcry.

But Hamas has spotted something about the modern world: Instead of demonstrations against their atrocities and hostage-taking, the largest demonstrations globally have taken place against the victim – Israel.

Even movements traditionally seen as on the Left (such as the women's movement) have failed to raise their voices against the mass rape of Israeli women on October 7. Rape has been seen in every conflict since the dawn of time.

The officer corps of civilized countries denounce it. In the World War II even the barbaric Nazis had strict rules against their Aryan master-race having sex with people they considered inferior or "Untermenschen."

Laurence Rees in his book *Auschwitz* wrote: "One of the differences between the atrocities committed by the Nazis who were carrying out the Final Solution and many other war crimes of the 20<sup>th</sup> century is the overt insistence by the Nazis that their troops refrain from sexual violence, not out of humanity, but out of ideology . . . The Jews and Slavic population of the East represented, to the Nazis, racially dangerous peoples . . . Slav and Jewish women (especially the later) were absolutely out of bounds. Killing Jewish women was a duty, but having sex with them was a crime."

Of course this was regularly ignored in practice: indeed, there was a brothel in Auschwitz itself. SS officers who raped Jewish women there tended to be transferred out, but not punished. One officer (Gerhard Palitzsch) was arrested, but only tranferred to a sub-camp.

German officers were instructed not to punish rape when it occurred – as a 1940 memorandum from Field Marshal Walther Von Brauchitsch shows – quoted by German historian Regina Muhlhauser in *Reframing Sexual Violence As A Weapon and Strategy of War*.

But that is different from the Hamas leadership giving their men orders to rape as many Jewish women as they could find and film themselves doing it – and in all too many cases taking them hostage afterwards or killing them.

In Hitler's *Willing Executioners*, the American writer Daniel Goldhagen notes: "Hitler opted for genocide at the first moment that the policy became practical. The moment that the opportunity existed for the only Final Solution that was final, Hitler seized the opportunity to bring about his ideal of a world forever freed of Jewry and made the leap to genocide."

This came in 1941 when both Poland and the western USSR were under his control. (Over half of all Europe's Jews lived in the Soviet Union then.)

Yet Hamas embarked on its genocidal attack when it only had southern Israel under its control for a few hours, and thus when it knew that the Israeli response would be instantaneous and devastating.

Unlike the Nazis (who hoped that their murders could be hidden by the fog of war and complete territorial domination), Hamas grasped at their window of opportunity in the full knowledge that they would be punished for it, and soon.

Whereas the Nazis assumed they would win the war and thus would never have to face retribution for their crimes, Hamas knew it was only a matter of hours away, yet still they launched their attack – caring nothing for the effect on ordinary Gazans.

Their lust for torturing and murdering Jews was therefore even more powerful than the Nazis', who waited until the front line had pushed forward before sending in the Einsatzkommando to wipe out Polish and Russian Jewish communities.

Toward the end of the war, senior Nazis like Himmler and Ernst Kattenbrunner tried to exchange Jews for cash, exposing how fundamentally cynical and corrupt they were. But also how they were willing to put greed over the killing impulse.

Hamas, by contrast, was doing well out of the relative hiatus in military activity before October 7, with thousands of Gazans being issued work permits to earn more in Israel than they ever could in Gaza.

Unlike even the heinous anti-Semites Himmler and Kaltenbrunner, therefore, Hamas has not put its greed for cash over it one true love: killing Jews.

In his book *Hitler, The Germans and the Final Solution*, Sir Ian Kershaw observes: "Very many, probably most, Germans were opposed to the Jews during the Third Reich, welcomed their exclusion from the economy and socieity and saw them as natural outsiders . . . Most would have drawn the line at physical maltreatment. The very secrecy of the Final Solution demonstrates more clearly than anything else the fact that the Nazi leadership felt it could not rely on popular backing for its extermination policy."

Here, too, the contrast with Hamas is obvious. The elimination of Jews in the Near East is openly promised in the Hamas constitution – as it tacitly is in the 'From the River to the Sea' chant so beloved of today's demonstrators in the West.

Gazans voted for Hamas in 2005 in far greater proportions than Germans voted for the Nazis in 1932. And a good proportion of them celebrated wildly when Hamas paraded its hostages through the streets of Gaza on the afternoon of October 7.

Kershaw writes: "The Final Solution would not have been possible without the . . . depersonalization and debasement of the figure of the Jew."

In both Gaza and the West Bank, printed educational textbooks present Jews as despicable, worthless and sinister figures – utterly depersonalized and debased. This is a recipe for further generational conflict.

George Weidenfeld was therefore correct back in 2015, and the events of October 7 have confirmed it.

Hamas is (while taking into account the wild disparity in the sheer geographical and numerical extent of their crimes) qualitatively even more anti-Semitic than the Nazis were.

One thing in which they are exactly equal, however, is that Nazi barbarism had to be utterly extirpated, and that goes for Hamas, too.

. . . . .

An article by Allen West titled "The Real Dictators" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 11, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

Dictator (noun): A ruler with total power over a country, typically one who has obtained control by force.

Last week, during a town hall meeting in Davenport, Iowa, Fox News commentator Sean Hannity asked former President Donald Trump if he planned to be a dictator. The question came as a result of the new talking point and false narrative of the progressive socialist leftist media. This is a point that has been championed by Liz Cheney, who is (as Vladimir Lenin coined the term) the left's favorite "useful idiot." Ms. Cheney is, of course, currently making the rounds on leftist media outlets promoting her book, "Oath and Honor: A Memoir and a Warning."

Former President Trump's response to Hannity's question sent the left into a more profound apoplectic meltdown of deranged lunacy. Instead of just saying I am not a dictator, Trump went

on to say he would be a dictator on his first day after being sworn in as 47<sup>th</sup> President to secure the border and return to energy resource drilling.

Now, let me take a moment to enlighten our delusional leftist comrades and Ms. Cheney.

- Abiding by the U.S. Constitution and securing our national sovereignty is not dictatorial.
- Returning America to energy independence and perhaps dominance is not dictatorial.

Well, it is to the leftists who prefer to undermine our sovereignty and sell off our Strategic Petroleum Reserve (SPR) – now down to a mere 17 days – to China. This is where Donald Trump could have silenced his Marxist detractors on this issue.

One thing we should recognize is that whatever the leftists are accusing someone else of doing, it is because they are doing it. The real white supremacists have always been on the left. And the real dictators have always been leftists.

• It is quite dictatorial to tell an entire nation what type of vehicle they can drive – especially when the American automobile industry has been telling the Biden administration that no one wants these electric vehicles. No one except China is the primary beneficiary in their role as the real violator of climate change.

• Dictators mandate how you can transport yourself, regulating your freedom of movement.

• Dictators are the ones who recommend mileage taxes and monitor your vehicle to report your travels.

• Dictators are the ones who tell you what type of stove, dishwasher, and other appliances you can have in your home.

• Dictators tell you how you must build your own home and even attempt to regulate the heating and cooling of your home.

• Dictators tell you that your children are not your own, that they belong to them.

• Dictators pass laws that allow them to mutilate the bodies of your children without your consent or knowledge.

• As well, dictators tell you that they will take your children away from you if you do not affirm the diabolical ideological agendas they use to indoctrinate your children.

• Dictators (such as Democrat Governors Roy Cooper and Katie Hobbs) feel threatened by the passing of educational freedom legislation and seek to reverse those measures.

• Dictators refer to parents who want better educational opportunities for their children as "domestic terrorists."

• Dictators illegally surveil, intimidate, and arrest their political opposition – especially those standing in the way of murdering unborn babies in the womb by dismemberment (which is the philosophy of a white supremacist revered by dictators – Margaret Sanger).

• Dictators use government agencies to undermine and erode your rights to keep and bear arms because dictators want unarmed subjects, not armed citizens. That is why Biden, the Dictator, used the BATF to implement an unconstitutional executive order that would have turned millions of Americans into felons overnight – the pistol brace ban.

• Out in New Mexico, their dictator, Governor Michele Lujan Grisham, thought she could suspend the Second Amendment because of high crime rates by criminals using firearms.

• Dictators like Chicago Mayor Brandon Johnson refuse to deal with rising crime and shootings, and his response to retail stores, including grocery stores, fleeing Chicago? Yep, we will just create government grocery stores – because dictators want to control you food consumption.

• Perhaps that is why dictators are telling us we cannot eat meat. Instead, they want us to eat bugs. Well, you first, me never.

• By their very nature, progressive socialists, Marxists, leftists, and communists are the real dictators. After all, who says "from each according to his ability, to each according to his needs?" Yep, wealth distribution is all about, taking from one group (the contributors) and distributing to another group (the consumers). It is the expansion of the welfare nanny state, the dependency society. Who embraces that sort of warped principle? Dictators.

• Dictators tell law-abiding citizens that they must live in fear while they release violent criminals back onto their streets. Those same dictators tell Americans that law enforcement officers should not protect them while they also seek to disarm them. In Illinois, their version of a dictator (Governor Pritzker) wants to hire illegal immigrants as law enforcement officers.

• Not to be outdone, another Illinois dictator (Senator Dick Durbin) wants to recruit illegal immigrants to serve in our military. Yeah, sure, let's take all these single military-aged males who violated our Constitution and have them take an oath to support and defend the very rule of law they violated.

• Dictators come up with cute-sounding themes like "equity' – believing they can make us all equal.

• Dictators dismiss the rule of law. They abide by only one premise and rule and create a dual-tiered system of justice that enables the implementation of their agenda.

• Dictators tell businesses they must shut down, but throw a fit if anyone speaks of shutting down the apparatus of their dictatorial designs – the government.

• Finally, dictators censor opposing thoughts, insights, ideals, and perspectives. They do not believe in free speech – only their version of accepted speech. This is evident in these incubators for dictators – our college and university campuses.

• The modern-day American Democrat party is a collection of leftist dictators. The bottom line is that Democrats are the real dictators.

Steadfast and Loyal.

• • • • •

An article by Newt Gingrich titled "John Kerry Is Crazy" was posted at gingrich360.com on Dec. 8, 2023. Following is the article.

John Kerry is crazy. This is not hyperbole or exaggeration.

According to the Merriam Webster dictionary, the word crazy means "not mentally sound: marked by thought or action that lacks reason."

I was convinced that Kerry is truly crazy after seeing his recent emotional speech to the United Nations Climate Change Conference.

Kerry made a plea to end all coal burning power plant construction in the entire world. This was precisely an example of a statement "marked by thought or action that lacks reason."

While speaking for the United States (not merely as a private citizen climate extremist), Kerry clearly articulated bold but utterly unrealistic goals.

At the same conference (according to CNBC), Conference President Sultan Al-Jaber (who is also the United Arab Emirates climate chief) "claimed there was 'no science' behind calls for a phase out of fossil fuels." He went on to assert that a fossil fuel phase out would not allow sustainable development "unless you want to take the world back into caves."

Ironically (according to the Washington Post), "If the climate summit now has the vibe of a business expo, then the fossil fuel industry might have the greatest number of booths. More than 2,400 people with ties to oil, gas and coal companies or trade associations have registered to attend this year's summit, known as COP28."

So, while the president of the conference asserted outlawing fossil fuels would set humanity back centuries (and while surrounded by several thousand fossil fuel lobbyists), Kerry decided to go all-out to demand radical, ridiculous change.

Kerry asserted: "I am becoming more and more militant about this because we are not getting where we need to be."

Of course, I debated Kerry on environmental issues in 2007, and he was drifting toward militant and crazy then.

His current idea of greater militancy was to call for the elimination of all new coal-burning electric generation.

In today's real-world context, Kerry's battle cry is silly, self-destructive, and makes the United States look delusional.

After Kerry's many trips to Beijing and his earnest pleas for cooperation on climate, the Chinese Communist government announced a 42 percent increase in the production of coal-based electric generation.

India is even more aggressive. According to the Center for Research on Energy and Clean Air, we read the following.

"Three non-captive coal plant expansions (3.9 gigawatts, or GW) received permits in the first five months of 2023 alone, up from zero the year before, as well as seven other coal plant proposals (7.6 GW) also moving forward in the permitting process by receiving Terms of Reference, and two additional coal plants (2.9 GW) appeared under consideration for the first time this year . . . India has an estimated 65.3 GW of proposed, on-grid coal capacity under active development: 30.4 GW under construction and 34.9 GW in pre-construction (14.4 GW permitted, 11.8 GW pre-permit, and 8.8 GW announced). This capacity represents nearly a third of the country's operational on-grid, non-export coal capacity (212.5 GW)."

Other countries expanding their coal-based electric generation include Indonesia, Bangladesh, Turkey, Vietnam, Mongolia, and Laos.

King Canute (who was king of England, Norway, and Denmark in the early 1000s) became famous for teaching his sycophantic staff that despite all their praise he could not control the ocean. Canute knew that reality was bigger than him or any idea he had.

Kerry never learned this. A lot of countries want to build more coal-based electric generating plants. Does Kerry think his sincerity, passion, and moral superiority will bend them all to his will? It appears so. It's clearly nonsense, "not mentally sound," and "lacks reason."

Of course, it makes sense for a cognitively challenged President Joe Biden to have a crazy climate "czar" in his administration.

America needs new leadership soon. Otherwise, the world will believe we are all crazy.

• • • • •

Looking back to January 2023, an article by Jonathan Chadwick titled "How to Survive a Nuclear Blast" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 17, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

A nuclear blast is usually measured by the amount of over-pressure (the pressure in excess of the normal atmospheric value) in pounds per square inch (spi) – which depends on distance from the nuclear bomb as it detonates.

Anyone in the general vicinity of a nuclear bomb going off would be instantly vaporized, while radiation can also pose a fatal risk.

However, there is another potentially fatal danger – the blast wave generated by the explosion (which is defined as an area of pressure expanding outward at supersonic speeds).

A blast wave can produce airspeeds strong enough to life people into the air and cause serious injury or death – even in indoor spaces.

Researchers in "Physics of Fluids" wrote: "Primary danger to human survivability in indoor spaces becomes the extreme high-speed winds that enter through the various openings in the building, like windows. Supersonic shock waves arising from the blast undergo expansion as they enter a room through an opening leading to channeling effects."

Researchers note that the following advice is applicable if in a nuclear explosion's moderate damage zone (MDZ), or far enough from the source of the blast – which may come down to luck.

- Be inside a concrete building.
- Position yourself at the corners of the room, facing the blast.
- Avoid windows, corridors and doors.
- If there's not enough time, hiding in the corner of a corridor might be safer than being in the middle of the corridor.
- Immediately take shelter under tables and chairs.

• • • • •

An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "How Would Your City Fare in a Nuclear Attack? These Are the 15 Biggest U.S. Targets for Foreign Adversaries" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 10, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

- 1. Washington D.C. 6. Houston 11. Albuquerque 2. New York City 7. **Colorado Springs** Seattle 12. 3. SanFrancisco 8. Honolulu 13. Great Falls
- 4. Chicago
- 5. Los Angeles

- 9. Omaha 10. Ogden
- Chevenne

14.

15. Shreveport

•

An article by Dominic Hogan titled "[Professional Golfer] Jon Rahm Tops Sport's Rich List and Will Earn \$171 Million More Than [Soccer Professionals] Cristiano Ronaldo and Lionel Messi Combined After Signing Sensational \$510.6 Million LIV [Golf League] Deal That Eclipses the Rest of the Top 10" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 8, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

- 1. Jon Rahm – Golf – \$510.6 million
- 2. Cristiano Ronaldo - Soccer - \$173.6 million
- 3. Lionel Messi – Soccer – \$165.9 million
- 4. Kylian Mbappe – Soccer – \$153.1 million
- 5. LeBron James - Basketball - \$152.5 million
- 6. Canelo Alvarez - Boxing - \$140.4 million
- 7. Dustin Johnson - Golf - \$136.5 million
- 8. Phil Mickelson - Golf - \$135.2 million
- 9. Stephen Curry – Basketball – \$128.1 million
- 10. Roger Federer - Tennis - \$121.2 million

• .

Isaiah 55:6-11-"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."